
UNION COLLEGE 
SCHENECTADY, NEW YORK 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

May 1, 1931.

Dear Sir Arthur:

I was glad to learn from the newspaper that you had 
returned safely from India.

1 suppose 1 have told you before, but I am going t.
repeat it now, that we are expecting you to be our principle 
speaker on Commencement Day, June the 15th, at 10 A.M.

At the last trustees' meeting the trustees voted
to give you the degree of Doctor of Laws, so that on Commencement 
Day the college will be proud to grant you that degree, our hood 
and an honourarium of $100. I suggest that you bring along your 
own cap and gown, and, if you will pardon me, that your speech 
be not too long. The most acceptable commencement speeches I 
hear are not over half an hour in length.

Will you ples.se let me know as soon as possible the
title of your speech and the day of your arrival? I hope the.t 
Lady Currie will be able to come with you. You will both be our 
guests at the President's House.

Most sincerely yours,

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., LL.D. 
McGill University, /

Montreal,
Canada.

Dr. Day was obliged to leave 
before signing the above letter 
dictated by him.


